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September 20, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into the intergovernmental land transfer agreement between King County and the city of Enumclaw, which provides for the transfer of park property, including the King County Fairgrounds, to the city of Enumclaw.
The transaction provides significant benefits for both parties.  The key deal points are set forth below:

· As of January 1, 2007, the county will transfer ownership of the following properties to the city of Enumclaw:

· King County Fairgrounds located at 45224 284th Avenue SE.
· Two parcels across the street from the Fairgrounds.
· Sportsman Park located at 290th Ave SE and SE 448th St.
· Farmers Park located at 228th Ave SE and SE 436th St. 

· The Fairgrounds and other properties must continue to be used for park and recreation purposes.

· The county has the right to use the Fairgrounds property without a rental charge to conduct the King County Fair or a similar event.  The county covers all expenses of the Fair and retains all revenue.
· The city bears the maintenance and operating costs of the properties following transfer.

· Upon transfer of the properties, the county will provide the city with $2 million which must be used for the Fairgrounds or other property involved in the transaction.  Of the $2 million, $1 million can only be used for capital projects; the other $1 million can be used for capital projects as well as maintenance and operating expenses.
· Non-city residents will continue to have equal access to the Fairgrounds and other properties involved in the transaction.  Non-city residents cannot be charged differential use fees unless the fee differential is reasonably related to tax support for the properties borne by city taxpayers.
The county will be relieved of significant ongoing maintenance and operations expenses, while the city will have property available to develop the Fairgrounds into a major tourist attraction.
I believe this agreement will be a major catalyst for economic development in the rural community.  The city of Enumclaw recently completed the first phase of a tourism study, which cited the fairgrounds and its potential for redevelopment as a first-class equestrian facility and expo center as the centerpiece of a plan to boost tourism and business in the community.

The agreement is strongly supported by Enumclaw Mayor John Wise.  Mayor Wise has stated that he appreciates the county’s assistance through this transaction of helping the city realize its dream of creating a major destination that would attract visitors and new revenues to the Enumclaw area.  In addition, Cathy Rigg, Executive Director of the Enumclaw Chamber of Commerce, concurred that the “agreement holds promise for economic growth in our area.”
This transaction will benefit both the city and the county, and for these reasons, I encourage the council to authorize me to execute the agreement by passing the enclosed ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Brown, Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP


Grover Cleveland, Business Development Manager, DNRP

